
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RITES OF PASSAGE AND AWARDS CEREMONY  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

On the evening of April 8
th
, the students of the Class of 2016 gathered with their families and FSOP administrators, 

faculty and staff to celebrate their passing from the didactic to the experiential phase of their education.  Each student 

received a black blazer and Feik School of Pharmacy Class of 2016 pin to mark the occasion.  Led by Dr. Johnson-

Fannin, students then recited the Pledge of Professionalism together.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students received special recognitions, awards and scholarships for academic performance, community service 

activities, and involvement in student organizations.  Scholarship awards to FSOP students this year totaled $64,950, a 

record high in scholarship dollars for FSOP.  Congratulations to all of the scholarship and award winners!   
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RITES OF PASSAGE (CONT . )  
 

In addition, Dr. Helmut Gottlieb, Associate Professor of 

Pharmaceutical Sciences, was selected by students to receive 

the Teacher of the Year award.  FSOP Academic Affairs 

Secretary Ms. Linda Etter was selected by faculty and staff to 

receive the Staff of the Year award.  Dr. Kathleen Lusk, 

Assistant Professor of Pharmacy Practice, was selected by 

faculty and staff to receive the Faculty of the Year award.  

Dean Johnson-Fannin presented these awards. 
 

 

After a rigorous interview process, five P3 students 

(pictured left) were chosen by administrators from 

Prati Donaduzzi to travel to Brazil for a 6-week 

international industrial pharmacy internship.  The 

students posed for a photo with Dr. Marcos Oliveira, 

Coordinator for Pharmacy Latin American 

Initiatives, and Dr. Renee Bellanger, Associate 

Professor of Pharmacy Practice.  Both administrators 

and faculty have been highly invested in bringing 

this unique opportunity to fruition for FSOP students. 

 

 

 
 

FSOP  RECEIVES ASSESSMENT AWARD  

Lucie Pinto, ExamSoft Software Support Manager 

 

The ExamSoft Masters of Success award highlights the institution who uses student data to increase  board and/or 

licensure passage rates.  We are excited to announce that our April 2015 Masters of Success ExamSoft Champion is 

the Feik School of Pharmacy! 

 

The FSOP is a proven leader in data-driven reporting.  They have designed a strategy to help 

identify students that may perform poorly on the NAPLEX exam by using ExamSoft data 

from graduates and comparing it to pass/fail rates.  Ms. Alejandra Zertuche, Assessment and 

Information Systems Analyst, and the FSOP have successfully done this by initially tagging 

all of the questions in their ExamSoft question bank with FSOP professional outcomes 

(categories), in order to run reports and determine their analysis.  This initial step in the 

assessment process plays a crucial role in extracting the data they use in conjunction with the 

NAPLEX scores to determine the probability of their future students passing the exam.   

 

Ms. Zertuche developed a way to predict this probability using several validations to 

determine if the data is accurate and reliable.  This model, developed by Ms. Zertuche and supported through 

ExamSoft, will ultimately help the Feik School of Pharmacy identify students early on that don’t have a likelihood of 

passing the exam and guide them along the path to successfully securing licensure. 

 

 

Pictured L-R: Johnson-Fannin, Gottlieb, Etter,  Lusk 

 
Students L-R: Ms. Liliana Tovar, Mr. LiChao (Kevin) Chao, Ms. Lauren Sokol, 
Ms. Elizabeth Everett, and Mr. Chad Batey 

 
Ms. Alejandra Zertuche 

 

https://getsatisfaction.com/


 

 

INTERNATIONAL APPE  ROTATION IN BRAZIL  

FSOP’s partnership with Brazilian pharmaceutical company Prati-Donaduzzi and Brazilian university Pontificia 

Universidade Catolica do Parana (PUC-PR) is an externship program centering on the pharmaceutical industry.  Since 

August 2013, the program has provided for four fourth-year FSOP students to travel each fall and spring semester to 

Brazil.  Students receive an experiential pharmacy education on regulatory affairs involving the Food and Drug 

Administration (FDA) and the Brazilian regulatory agency, Agência Nacional de Vigilância Sanitária (ANVISA). 
 

Dr. Marcos Oliveira, Coordinator for Pharmacy Latin American Activities, Dr. Kevin Lord, Assistant Dean of Student 

Affairs and Dr. Renee Bellanger, the preceptor for this project, have been instrumental in establishing and developing 

the program.  APPE students engage in a joint course on 

FDA and ANVISA regulatory affairs developed with Dr. 

Kay Mary Harrell from DPT Laboratories and Prof. Tiago 

Sausen of PUCPR.  Upon completion of this intensive 

regulatory course, the students develop unique projects, 

from the identification of innovative products for the U.S. 

market to implementation of FDA regulatory processes at 

Prati-Donaduzzi.  The students then provide a written and 

oral presentation, both at Prati-Donaduzzi and back at home 

at UIW.   

 

 
 

 

This spring’s cohort of APPE students that traveled to Brazil 

included Ms. Crystal Peterson, Ms. Rebeca Jimenez, Ms. Brittany 

Rodriguez and Ms. Ellen Robinson.  The students also were able to 

incorporate cultural activities during their time in Brazil, including 

a visit to the famous Iguassu Falls (pictured right). 
 

In January 2014, four PUC-PR students visited FSOP with a focus 

on clinical pharmacy, and H-E-B partnered with FSOP to provide 

training.  Dr. Oliveira said FSOP hopes to attract more Brazilian students to participate in the externship program in 

the future.  Going forward, Prati-Donaduzzi seeks to involve students from other disciplines – a business student, and a 

Mathematics, Science and Engineering or Media and Design student, such as a Computer Information Systems major. 
 

 

HEALTH FAIR SEASON –  SPRING 2015  

This spring FSOP students and faculty organized and participated in nine health fairs, and screened almost 1,000 

people in communities all across San Antonio.   
 

V UIW Red Dress Health Fair, UIW Marian Hall Ballroom, FSOP faculty, February 10. 

V Wellness & Community Resource Fair with Catholic Charities, Holy Redeemer Church, Rho Chi, March 21. 

V Health Fair at Mission Public Library, Kappa Psi, March 22. 

V Target Health Fair at San Juan Square, SNPhA, March 28. 

V Sams Health Fair, SNPhA, March 28. 

V Walmart Interprofessional Health Fair at Sutton Oaks Apartments, SSHP and Kappa Psi, March 29. 

V University Health System Southwest Family Clinic Annual Spring Fest Health Fair, FSOP students, April 4. 

V Vietnamese Martyrs Catholic Parish Health Fair, FSOP students, April 19. 

V Senior Fiesta and Wellness with Catholic Charities, Wonderland of the Americas, Dr. Tina Lopez, April 23. 

 
Pictured L-R: Lord, Jimenez, Peterson, Robinson, Rodriguez, 
Bellanger and Oliveira 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Dr. Rebecca Attridge 

- Presented Delirium in Palliative Care: Managing Complex Symptoms across the Continuum of Illness for the 

Primary Palliative Care Education Series at the University of Texas Health Science Center at San Antonio and 

University Health System, April 16.   

- Attended the ALCALDE Southwest Leadership Conference, San Antonio, TX, April 23-24. 
 

Dr. Renee Bellanger 

- Presenter at Explore Your Horizons Workshop, UIW, San Antonio, TX, February 7. 

- Served as a TSHP 2015 Poster Competition Judge online, April 17 

- Volunteered for the TSHP Residency Showcase, San Antonio, TX, April 26. 
 

Dr. Kim Cauthon 

- Published The link between non-ergot-derived dopamine agonists and heart failure: how strong is it? in The 

Consultant Pharmacist 2015; 30:136-40.  Co-authors: Lockett K, DeBacker D, Cauthon KAB. 

 

Dr. Jeffrey Copeland 

- Published Debt Free or Indebted Living? in The Faith Script, Volume 32 Issue 4, April 2015. 

- Presented the winning poster, A Case-Based Ethics Course in a Doctor of Pharmacy Program, at the 2015 TSHP 

Annual Seminar, San Antonio, TX, April 24. 

- Presented the poster Group Presentations in an Ethics Course in a Doctor of Pharmacy Program at the 2015 

TSHP Annual Seminar, San Antonio, TX, April 24. 

- Conducted the Medical Missions Experience trip for FSOP students to Laredo, TX, February 6-7. 

- Served as an ACPE accreditation site team evaluator, March 2015. 

- Served as an ACPE Continuing Education individual activity evaluation reviewer, April 2015. 

 

Dr. Bradi Frei 

- Poster presentation entitled Intercollegiate Leadership Education for Health Professional Students at the TSHP 

annual meeting, San Antonio, TX, April 24.  Co-authors:  Frei BL, Frei CR. 

- Presented Rise in Oral Oncologic Medications Creates New Challenges in Adherence at the APhA Annual 

Meeting & Exposition, San Diego, CA, March 30. 

- Presented Addressing Disparities in Clinical Outcomes for Patients with Cancer at the APhA Annual Meeting & 

Exposition, San Diego, CA, March 29. 

- Presented Palliative Care: To Stop or Not To Stop at the Hematology Oncology Pharmacists Association Annual 

Meeting in Austin, TX, March 27. 

- Attended the Texas Society of Health-System Pharmacists Research & Education Foundation Board Meeting in 

San Antonio, TX, April 23, and was elected as Treasurer of the Research and Education Foundation board. 

- Attended the Board of Pharmaceutical Specialties Oncology Item Writing Workshop, Austin, TX, March 24. 

- Attended the American Pharmacists Association Annual Meeting, San Diego, CA, March 29-30. 

 

Dr. Helmut Gottlieb 

- Presented The Cardiovascular Effects Produced by Intracerebroventricular Microinjection of N/OFQ in 

Angiotensin II/High Salt Diet Rats at the Experimental Biology meeting, Boston, MA, March 29. Co-authors: 

Nguyen T, Hollister B, Franklin C, Gottlieb H. 
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- Presented Identification of CNS Sites Involved in the Cardiovascular and Renal Responses Elicited by 

Nociceptin/Orphanin FQ in Conscious Hypertensive Rats via c-Fos Immunocytochemistry at the Experimental 

Biology meeting, Boston, MA, March 31. Co-authors: Hollister B, Nguyen T, Franklin C, Gottlieb H. 

- Co-Chair and a speaker at the Graduate/Postdoctoral Colloquium, sponsored by the American Society for 

Pharmacology and Experimental Therapeutics, Committee on Mentoring and Career Development, Boston, MA, 

March 28.  Presentation topic: 10 Things I Wish I had Known When I Graduated.   

 

Dr. Lila LaGrange 

- Published Sympathoexcitation in AngII-salt hypertension involves reduced SK channel function in the 

hypothalamic paraventricular nucleus in the American Journal of Physiology – Heart and Circulatory, April 1.  

Co-authors:  Larson RA, Gui L, Huber MJ, Chapp AD, Zhu J, LaGrange LP, Shan Z, Chen Q-H. 

 

Dr. Kathleen Lusk 

- Published Extraintestinal Recurrence of Clostridium Difficile Infection Without Diarrhea in the Journal of 

Hospital Medicine, 2015;10 (Suppl 2), Abstract #697.  Co-authors: Soni N, Lusk KA, Beck A. 

- Poster presentation Extraintestinal Recurrence of Clostridium Difficile Infection Without Diarrhea at the Society 

of Hospital Medicine Annual Meeting, National Harbor, MD, March 31.  Co-authors: Soni N, Lusk KA, Beck A. 

- Poster judge for the TSHP Annual Seminar, San Antonio, TX, April 1. 

- Chosen as Feik School of Pharmacy 2014-2015 Faculty of the Year. 

 

Dr. David Maize 

- Presented a Continuing Education program entitled Getting to the Bottom of It: a Review of Hemorrhoid 

Medication and Treatment to the Bexar County Pharmacy Association, San Antonio, TX, March 25. 

- Speaker at the “Dean’s Townhall” at the TSHP Annual Seminar, San Antonio, TX, April 24. 

 

Dr. Sushma Ramsinghani 

- Published Student pharmacists’ perceptions of access to student organization opportunities at colleges/schools of 

pharmacy with satellite campuses in Currents in Pharmacy Teaching and Learning, Volume 7 Issue 2, March-April 

2015, Pages 185-191.  Co-authors: Adams EN, Conry JM, Heaton PC, Ramsinghani S, Rodgers PT, Eddington 

ND. 

- Organizing committee member of the Texas Academy of Science Annual Meeting held at UIW, San Antonio, TX, 

March 6-8.  Organized the session on graduate and professional programs. 

 

Dr. Blair Sarbacker 

- Co-taught Lebanon American University students the APhA Immunization Training Program at Houston 

Methodist Hospital,  Houston, TX, February 19. 

- Published Topical Therapies for Chronic Pain Management: A Review of Diclofenac and Lidocaine in U.S. 

Pharmacist, 2015;40(3):35-38, March 8. 

- Faculty advisor for CLARION Competition, Minneapolis, MN, April 18. 

- Attended APhA2015 Annual Meeting and Exposition, San Diego, CA, March 26-30. 

- Completed APhA The Pharmacist and Patient-Centered Diabetes Care Certificate faculty training, March 28. 

- Moderated APhA Patient Care Service Pearls 2, March 30. 

- Roundtable facilitator for “What is Leadership” discussion at the APhA Diabetes SIG meeting, March 28. 

- Awarded APhA Certificate of Recognition for service as 2014-2015 Chair of the Medication Management SIG 

Clinical, March 30. 

- Served as an Item Writer for the NAPLEX, April 8-10.  

 



 

 

 

Dr. Amanda Sharpe 

- Presented Writing a Teaching Philosophy and Teaching/Research Balance at Smaller, Private Universities to the 

National Institute on Drug Abuse Post-doctoral training grant (T32) fellows, UTHSCSA, San Antonio, March 10. 

- Attended the UTHSCSA Physiology Student Research Symposium, San Antonio, TX, April 17. 
 

Ms. Regina Tabor 

- Presented Advanced Pharmacy Practice Experience (APPE) Boot Camp: 

Effectiveness in Preparing Pharmacy Students for Fourth Year at the Texas 

Society of Health-System Pharmacists 2015 Annual Seminar, San Antonio, TX, 

April 24-26.  Poster submission was accepted for presentation.  Co-authors: 

Tabor R, Copeland J, Farrell N, Phillips V, Shank T, Zertuche A. 
 

Dr. Elizabeth Urteaga 

- Poster presentation Use of an objective structured clinical examination to evaluate clinical and communication 

skills during Research Week at UIW, San Antonio, TX, February 25.  Co-authors: Attridge RL, Urteaga E, Witte 

AP. 

- Presented CME activity E-Cigarettes: What’s in Them, Are They Safe? for the 38
th
 Annual Family Practice Review 

Course, sponsored by UTHSCSA, Department of Family and Community Medicine, School of Medicine, San 

Antonio, TX, March 12. 

- Attended APhA Annual Meeting, San Diego, CA, March 27-30. 

- Presented An Update on Lipid-Lowering Therapy at the TSHP Annual Seminar, San Antonio, TX, April 25. 
 

Dr. Amy Witte 

- Co-taught Lebanon American University students the APhA Immunization Training Program at Houston 

Methodist Hospital,  Houston, TX, February 19. 

- Attended APhA2015 Annual Meeting and Exposition, San Diego, CA, March 26-30. 

- Completed the APhA Pharmacist & Patient-Centered Diabetes Care Certificate Training Program, March 27. 

- Completed the APhA Pharmacist & Patient-Centered Diabetes Care Faculty Training Program, March 28. 

 

 
 

 

FSOP  PATIENT COUNSELING COMPETITION  

The winners of the April 15
th
 FSOP Patient Counseling Competition are Ms. Katie Perry in first place, Mr. Jeff Van 

Liew in second place, and Ms. Dezranique Stansberry in third place.  In addition to cash prizes, the winners will 

advance to compete at the TPA Conference and Expo in The Woodlands, TX in July.  Each student will receive free 

conference registration.   
 

The judges for the competition were Dr. Kimberly Cauthon, Dr. Cynthia Nguyen, and Dr. Christopher Alvarado, 

alumni Class of 2010.  The faculty advisors for the FSOP APhA chapter are Dr. Kimberly Cauthon, Dr. Chelsea 

Sanchez and Dr. Blair Sarbacker.  

 

SSHP  SPRING PURSUITS  

FSOP took second place among all the Texas schools of pharmacy in the spring teddy bear drive.  

In total, all SSHP  chapters across Texas were able to donate close to 1500 bears and children’s 

books to the Children’s Hospital of San Antonio.  SSHP also wishes to recognize Ms. Sarah 

Bittner and Mr. Anthony Willett, who took first place in the P1 category of the Clinical Skills 

Competition at the TSHP Annual Seminar in Frisco, TX, April 22-24. 
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RHO CHI NEW MEMBER INITIATION  

The Rho Chi Society, Delta Eta Chapter, held its annual New Member Initiation Ritual on March 6
th
, honoring the 

distinguished students chosen to join an elite group of pharmacy professionals.  The organization’s 2015-2016 officers 

were also announced and installed into their new leadership positions among faculty, family and friends.  

 

FSOP  STUDENT ELECTED TO NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OFFICE  

At the 2015 APhA “Advancing as One” Annual Meeting and Exposition in San 

Diego, CA, March 27-30, Mr. Jeffrey Van Liew was elected APhA-ASP 

National Member-at-Large.  Mr. Van Liew looks forward to representing 

FSOP on a national level, and sharing his passion for pharmacy and APhA 

with student pharmacists across the nation. 

 

APHA  FOUNDATION SCHOLARSHIP AWARDED TO FSOP  STUDENT  

At the 2015 APhA Annual Meeting and Exposition, during the opening APhA-ASP Opening 

General Session, thirteen students from pharmacy schools across the nation were presented 

scholarships.  The scholarships are designed to recognize and support exceptional 

demonstration of leadership skills and academics through active involvement in the APhA 

Academy of Student Pharmacists.  These exceptional students are involved in shaping the 

future of the pharmacy profession while managing the demands of a full-time curriculum. 
 

The FSOP is proud to announce that Mr. Jeffrey Van Liew (P3) was chosen as the Paul 

Pumpian Scholar, one of the 13 national scholarship recipients, for 2015. 

 

PLS  NEW MEMBER INITIATION  

Phi Lambda Sigma, the Pharmacy Leadership Society, inducted 15 students, faculty, and honorary members into the 

Gamma Xi Chapter at the Feik School of Pharmacy on February 14, 2015.  Inducted members represent those who 

have demonstrated leadership and a commitment to excellence in the pharmacy profession.  Spring 2015 inductees 

included ten students:  Alyssa Anderson, Cynthia Barrera, Blyss Burton, Daniel DeLeon, Katherine Fischer, Lauren 

Flieller, Samantha Gonzales, Ryan Lampien, Maridza Molina and Clarissa Wilkins,  FSOP faculty Dr. Jason Cota and 

Dr. Blair Sarbacker, FSOP alumni Dr. Staci Kurmel and Dr. Nancy Luu, and Dr. Charles Sinn, a graduate of the 

University of Kansas School of Pharmacy and working for H-E-B. 

 

RHO CHI A HIT AT CAREER FAIR   

Career Day at Martin Elementary School in east 

San Antonio afforded an opportunity for Rho Chi  

members to tell students about the career of 

pharmacy and opportunities available to 

pharmacists.  The fair was held on February 6th.  

Dr. Jason Cota, Associate Professor of Pharmacy 

Practice and Rho Chi chapter advisor, headed the 

presentation and activity for about 130 students. 
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